
This month’s meeting...

Sunday, March 21, 2010 @ 1:30 p.m.
Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa

“The Japan Grand Prix, a Truly International Orchid Festival” by Joyce
Medcalf

Joyce Medcalf, our March speaker, is well known to most members. As an AOS
Probationary Judge, she has often judged our monthly show tables, sharing
valuable tips to grow and show prize-worthy orchids. Joyce has been growing
orchids for more than 30 years and now specializes in Masdevallias,
Pleurothallids and other cooler-growing orchids. Her displays wow us every
year, even as we sometimes reach for a magnifying glass.

In February of this year, Joyce got to travel and take part in the biggest and
most renowned orchid show on the planet – the Japan Grand Prix, which bills
itself as an International Orchid Festival. This year, 19 countries and regions
participated, and there were approximately 100,000 orchids on display. Now
that’s a show! And then there are the prizes. Not content with ribbons and
trophies, there is also 12,250,000 Yen available in prize money – that’s about
$140,000 Canadian! The top prize winner takes home the Award of Excellence,
2,000,000 Yen (or about $23,000) and a car, a Mercedes this year. Joyce not
only got to attend the show, but she also got to see what happens behind the
scenes, judging the show along with three other Canadians. In March, she’ll
share her impressions and drool-worthy pictures of the show with us. A
presentation not to be missed, especially as we get nearer to our own show.

Orchids 201: Orchids with long lasting flowers
Presentation by Marilyn Light

Time: 12:30 to 1:00 pm sharp

The Ottawa Orchid Society meets every third Sunday of
every month from September to May inclusive

at 1:30 P.M. at the Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa.
Guests are welcome.

MEMBERSHIP: $25 from September 1 - August 31.

www.ottawaorchidsociety.com
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A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT (AND EDITOR)
In February this year, André Couture, Joyce Medcalf, and Marlene
Young visited Japan to attend the most prestigious orchid show in
the world, the Japan Grand Prix International Orchid Festival. Joyce
Medcalf was asked and consented to taking pictures of the event
and give a presentation at our March meeting of her experience and
impressions. Hope you can attend the March meeting to hear what
Joyce has to say and show. To whet your appetite, here are a few
pictures of some of the exhibits, including a view from the stands of
the Tokyo Dome where this festival was held. The orchid displays
were held down below on the floor. There were over 100,000
orchids on display. To provide perspective, we usually have a
couple of hundred blooming orchids on display in our annual show.

On another note, sincerest apologies to all present at the February meeting for the experience we had with our audio
system. Our audio system had gone through some rough handling over the years and needed replacement. We
bought new speakers and a Shure PGX lavalier lapel microphone system. According to the audio experts, what we
have is the newest and the best for our needs. We tested everything once in the store to first make sure all the
different components were compatible with one another and later at home before coming to the meeting to make sure
I knew how to connect everything properly and quickly. Setting everything up seemed o.k. Unfortunately, inexperience
and human error resulted in things not being used as they should. At different times, when we thought the microphone
was working, it was either turned off or the mute feature was activated, or when the lapel microphone was being held,
it was not being used properly. The lavalier lapel microphone works best when properly attached to a speaker’s
clothing and at a slight distance from the speaker . It is not intended to be used like a handheld microphone. We have
since purchased a proper Shure handheld microphone/transmitter which should reduce many of the challenges
experienced. We hope you will see a marked improvement of our audio system at the March meeting and will be
satisfied with our purchases. To all folks who will be using the new microphone, please speak into the microphone
when using it. Do not hold the mike to one side at knee level when speaking.

In a few weeks, we will be holding our own annual show. We may not have the quantity of orchids seen at
international shows but we have the diversity and do put on a pretty good show. If you have blooming orchids, please
consider either lending your orchids to the Ottawa Orchid Society display or erecting a display of your own or perhaps
with one or more other members. If you think you would like to erect a display, please speak to me at t he earliest
opportunity or send me an e-mail. We have a tentative draft floor plan and will be finalizing it in a few weeks. We have
a lot of vendors coming to our show, including 3 new orchid vendors. If you are looking for something in particular, do
not hesitate to contact these vendors to let them know what you want. Many of the vendors have thousands and
thousands of plants and are constantly ordering plants from different sources from around the world. They may have
what you want or can order it for you and bring it to the show if you let them know what you want.

Rick Sobkowicz,
President and Spike Editor



3

NEW MEMBERS
Welcome to the following newest members:
1186 Carolyn Wild
1187 Marianne Loeschnik
1188 Stephen Bolcso & Lise Thibault
1189 Pat Jeeves

*********************

HELP WANTED FOR THE OTTAWA ORCHID SOCIETY EXHIBIT
Jean Hollebone is looking for scrap sheets of ½” or ¾” plywood that could be turned into table tops for
displaying plants in the OOS exhibit. Sheets that have the following dimensions 2x2 feet, 3x3feet and
4x4feet are required. If you have any plywood scraps laying around that you would like to dispose of and
help a good cause at the same time, please call Jean at 613-226-2395. Also is there anyone with a
workshop who could volunteer to cut circles from the plywood of these same dimensions?

*********************
It’s YOUR Meeting!
For our May meeting, we’re turning the meeting over to you! These last few years, we have offered orchid
growing workshops during our May meeting, which gives you, the members, a chance to get up close and
personal with experienced growers from the society, and get answers to those nagging questions. It’s also
a really fun and informal meeting, a great way to close off the meeting season for our summer break.

Last year, we had four “Back to Basics” workshops. Marilyn Light brought a large Cymbidium that was just
begging to be divided and repotted. She also brought a pair of heavy work gloves and a saw to do it! Helgi
Fatovic talked about growing Dendrobiums, which is something she does very well, as evidenced by the
gorgeous specimens featured in her exhibit at our annual show. Lynne Guimond and Santos Peixe
presented the Oncidium alliance to us. And Linda Schopf brought up unmentionables – bugs, that is!

Do you have ideas for presentations, or questions you’d like answered? Let us know! We’ll be selecting our
topics and speakers in the next couple of months, so now’s the time to send your requests to our Program
Chair, Julie Mertens, at julie_mertens@videotron.ca. You can also give her a call at 613-858-5311.

*********************
NATIVE ORCHID CONFERENCE, Edmonton, Alberta, June 12-15, 2010
Native Orchid Conference of NOC Inc. is coming to the University of Alberta, Edmonton, Alberta in 2010.
The theme is “Native Orchid Conservation: Making a Difference”. Two days of presentations on a range of
topics will be followed by two days visiting orchid sites including the Wagner Natural Area which has 16
species of wild orchids, and the foothills some 200 km west of Edmonton where participants will be based in
Edson, Alberta. Amongst the species that might be seen during this conference are yellow lady’s slippers
(Cypripedium parviflorum), the round-leaf orchis (Amerorchis rotundifolia) and the enchanting Calypso
bulbosa which could be at peak to just beyond peak blooming in the foothill region. Registration, which
begins in March, will be limited to the first 100 people. For further information about this exciting opportunity,
please contact Ben Rostron Ben.Rostron@Ualberta.ca ; Tel:780-492-2178 (work) or 780-434-3839 (home).

*********************
WANTED – SECOND HAND FOGGER
An Ottawa orchid grower is looking for a second hand hydroponic fogger. If you have one or information
where one can be bought, please contact Alex Porter at 613-820-7467.

*********************
Thanks to members who help setting up chairs at monthly meetings!
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Show Table for February 21st, 2010

CLASS JUDGED BY PLACE NAME OWNER
Cattleya Alliance
judged by Joyce Medcalf

1st Cattleya June White John Gaskill

Cymbidium Alliance
judged by André Couture

1st Cymbidium sinense** Rita Shand

Cypripedium Alliance
Paphiopedilum
judged by Joyce Medcalf

1st Paphiopedilum Saint Swithin Angèle Biljan

2nd Paphiopedilum Delophyllum Ela Kesik
3rd Paphiopedilum Honey Ela Kesik

Phragmipedium
judged by Joyce Medcalf

1st Phragmipedium Sedenii Angèle Biljan

2nd Phragmipedium Beauport 'Patsy Pepper' Angèle Biljan
3rd Phragmipedium Memoria Eileen Coyle Marilyn Light

Oncidium Alliance
judged by André Couture

1st Oncidium Riverwood Angèle Biljan

2nd **Odontocidium Susan Kaufman Rita Shand
Dendrobium Alliance
judged by André Couture

1st Dendrobium amethystoglossum Angèle Biljan

2nd Dendrobium delicatum Terez Paksi
3rd Dendrobium Appleblossom Terez Paksi

Phalaenopsis/
Doritaenopsis
judged by Joyce Medcalf

1st Phalaenopsis no name Terez Paksi

2nd Doritaenopsis Long Pride Fancy Marie Gauthier

2nd Phalaenopsis Bedford Innocence x
Phalaenopsis Rong Guan Amah

Marilyn Light

3rd Phalaenopsis Flora Ark Terez Paksi

3rd Phalaenopsis Rose Girl Terez Paksi

Miniature
judged by Joyce Medcalf

1st Dendrobium tetragonum Angèle Biljan

2nd Gastrochilus acutifolius Angèle Biljan
Miscellaneous
judged by André Couture

1st Dendrochilum tenellum Theresa Lafleur

2nd Coelogyne cristata Terez Paksi
3rd Zygonisia Cynosure 'Blue Birds' Margaret Haydon

Best in Show
judged by André Couture
and Joyce Medcalf

Dendrochilum tenellum Theresa Lafleur

Member's Choice
judged by Henry Steger

Coelogyne cristata Terez Paksi

All plant names with asterisks (**) indicate a name change made to the owner’s plant name tag. Owners are
requested to please make the change to their plant name tags. Thanks go to our show table coordinator, Jean
Hollebone, our show table judges, and to everyone who brought plants to this month’s show table. Congratulations
to all our plant ribbon winners. Special thanks to Joyce Medcalf for checking the accuracy of all plant label names
and updating names where changes have been made in nomenclature.


